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D I S T R I C T  G OV E R N O R ’ S  

M E S S AG E  Naresh Aggarwal 

International President 

     If you didn’t attend the Leader Dog fundraiser dinners in Chestertown 
and in Salisbury, you missed two good events.  The attendance and food 
were excellent.  The testimonies were provided by Kim Paulk and her Lead-
er Dog Gemma.  Can you imagine living in Manhattan with low vision?  This 
was her first speaking engagements to Lions which I am confident that 
there will be many more.  Even better, as to date $19,825.00 has been 
raised for Leader Dog.  Thank you for your support! 
 

     I believe we have the best Global Action Team in the Multi-District!  I am 
so proud of their new membership orientations that have been going on this 
month.  It’s not the usual meeting where you are bombarded with boring 
facts and information.  The Team has made this educational program into a 
fun filled event for everyone.  Sorry if you missed the program. 
 

     I sure hope you have registered for the MD 22 convention coming up on 
May 7

th
 to May 10

th
 located in Ocean City, right in our back yard!  There is a 

variety of seminars this year and the cost to attend them is free.  Better yet, 
come out and support our candidates for the up coming year.  Even though 
you may not be a delegate, you support is appreciated.  I remember from 
past experience, attending the convention, and going through the process 
becoming District Governor, the presence and the support from members 
from 22-B meant so much to me.  We also have this year a resolution to 
vote on this that will give money back to each District for Membership and 
Leadership programs.  This resolution was created by the Council of Gover-
nors and approved by the finance committee to give back money that was 
provided by all members in the Multi-District 22.  Delegates, we are count-
ing on your support.  The resolution is included in the newsletter. 
 

     Keep you eyes and ears out for officers training classes.  I anticipate 
that they will be schedule sometime in June.  Please plan to attend, being 
prepared for the new year will make the position much easier for everyone. 
 

     I have been spending time at club events, anniversaries, charter night 
ect.  I am so proud of our clubs in this District helping the folks in their com-
munities.  Keep up the excellent work.  Just remember our motto 
“WE SERVE”.  These two words says it all!   
 

     DG Jeff Beever 

Jeff Beever 

DG 22B 

mailto:bamp1@verizon.net
mailto:marycarroll12@hotmail.com
mailto:dmanninmd@gmail.com
mailto:dscurto21@comcast.net
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/who-we-are/our-leaders/president-vice-presidents.php#
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/who-we-are/our-leaders/president-vice-presidents.php#
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““WELCOME TO THE DISTRICT 22B FAMILY” 

NEW MEMBERS FOR MARCH 2018 

Your District Leadership Team would like to extend congratulations on becoming a Lion in 
the month of  MARCH, 2018 . Thank you for joining the largest service organization in the 
world and we look forward to working with you in the future.   Thank you also to the great 

Lions for being their sponsors. 

Lion Kathy Quinn, Cecilton Lions Club, Lion Ralph Young, Sponsor 

Lion Robert M Billings, Chestertown Lions Club, Lion George McLaughlin, Sponsor 

Lion B. Douglas Megargee, Chestertown Lions Club, King Lion Wayne Benjamin, Sponsor 

Lion Nannie E Bender, Deal Island Chance Lions Club, Lion Debbie Woolen, Sponsor 

Lion Jody L Crone, Deal Island Chance Lions Club, Lion Debra Flockerzi, Sponsor 

Lion Frank Wes Graham, Deal Island Chance Lions Club, Lion Eileen Cross, Sponsor 

Lion Daniel J Franklin, Federalsburg Lions Club, PDG Wayne Cole, Sponsor 

Lion Marissa K Gillis, Federalsburg Lions Club, PDG Wayne Cole, Sponsor 

Lion Paul Sherwood, Fruitland Lions Club, Lion Debra Sherwood, Sponsor 

Lion Dave D Batson , Preston Lions Club, King Lion Edward Quidas, Sponsor 

Lion Lisa Batson, Preston Lions Club, Lion Gloria Quidas, Sponsor 

Lion Robert Jason Wielgosz, Ridgely Lions Club, Lion Dave Davis, Sponsor 

Lion Christopher W Behrens, Salisbury Heritage Lions Club, King Lion Bevereley Stoakley, Sponsor 

Whereas the Council of Governors is empowered to provide and maintain financial management of Multiple District 

funds;  

 

Whereas membership growth and retention are of critical concern in Multiple District 22;  

Whereas at the Multiple District 22 Council of Governor’s (COG) meeting on Sunday, March 4,  

2018, the Council voted to spend some of the unencumbered funds in the General Administrative Fund;  

Whereas at the Multiple District 22 Council of Governor’s (COG) special meeting on Thursday, March 29, the Coun-

cil voted to present this resolution to the 2018 Multiple District Convention delegates;  

Whereas the requirements of the Multiple District Constitution Article V, Section 6e and By-Laws Article II, Section 

1g, 1l and 1k have been followed; and  

Whereas the delegates of the 2018 Multiple District Convention by majority vote of those voting at the second Sub-

District business meetings are being asked to approve the following:  

Be it Resolved:  

That each District in the Multiple will receive a total grant of $5,000.00 to be used for the specific purposes as listed 

in items 1 and 2 below.  

1) Each District in the Multiple will receive a $2,000.00 grant for the specific purpose of membership recruitment and 

retention and programs such as Lions 101 and New Member Orientation as determined by each District’s Global Ac-

tion Team (GAT).  

2) Each District in the Multiple will receive a $3,000.00 grant for the specific purpose of using the funds for Public 

Relations in a manner to be determined by each District’s Global Action Team (GAT).  

 

Be it Further Resolved:  

Each District’s 2017-2018 Governor will work with their respective Cabinets to manage these funds.  

RESOLUTION FROM THE COUNCIL OF GOVERNORS 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=T1FV%2bErE&id=012C2BD2B93406625C306901F971BF5AE15A8E63&thid=OIP.T1FV-ErEsDqFezFzLHqc0wHaHm&mediaurl=http://clipartsign.com/upload/2016/05/30/important-announcement-clipart.jpg&exph=300&expw=292&q=important
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COMMITTEE REPORTS  

                                                                                                                                    

MEMBERSHIP PULSE 
DISTRICT 22B LIONS INTERNATIONAL 

             !! Fellow Lions of 22B:  Here we are, Fellow Lions, approaching the 

last two months of our year and we find ourselves -8 as of this morning for 

District membership totals.  We are improving with every month and the up-

ward momentum is still going.  Let’s keep it going.  We are so close to being 

positive membership for the third straight year.  Now, we need that final big 

push.  Please, reach out to those prospective members now.  We need every 

club to recruit one new member during May & June and we will get the re-

sult we need.  That one new member may be the member that sparks some-

thing greater in your club.  Let’s not ever forget that there are people in our 

community looking to serve, and it is our responsibility to find them and in-

vite them to be a Lion.    

                So how do we get to positive growth by the end of the year?  First-

ly, I am asking each and every club to concentrate on Retention in the last 

quarter of this year.  Let’s work hard to keep our current membership in 

place.  Reach out to those members that are not attending meetings or par-

ticipating in projects.  Remember it is not too late to save a member that 

may be on the cusp of leaving your club.   Communication is the key!!  Let’s 

keep our current members!!  A special thanks to the 30 clubs in our District 

this year that has brought in new members.  However, if we are going to 

reach our goal of positive membership, we will need all 46 clubs pulling to-

gether.  If your club has not recruited a new member, won’t you please con-

sider doing so.  The “Power of We” will get this done!!  

 

PDG Wayne Cole, District 22B GMT Chair 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=images+of+heart+rate&id=E5F9B2E5075FCC467BDDBA3DB4FE74B0F512A544&FORM=IQFRBA
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=images+of+heart+rate&id=E5F9B2E5075FCC467BDDBA3DB4FE74B0F512A544&FORM=IQFRBA
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COMMITTEE REPORTS  

Don’t Miss Membership Mondays in May! 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THIS EXCITING WEBINAR SERIES 

Plan to participate in this dynamic membership webinar series created by Constitutional Area 1’s Global Action 

Team. These webinars will provide you with the insight you need to grow membership in your district and offer 

some great resources on forming new clubs. Learn from our outstanding group of guest speakers who will dis-

cuss specialty clubs, new club development and cyber clubs.  

May 7, 2018 - 7:30 p.m. CDT  

What Unites Us?: Specialty Clubs  

May 14, 2018 - 7:30 p.m. CDT  

Tactics to Starting a Club: New Club Development Workshops  

May 21, 2018 - 7:30 p.m. CDT  

Futuristic Thinking of Service: Cyber Clubs  

Join fellow Lion leaders to learn new tips and techniques to jumpstart your clubs’ membership growth…and 
pave the way to our second century of service success!  

REGISTER NOW 

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/7896867722914444545?utm_campaign=9999_MembershipMondaysWebinar_EN_Invite1_2018&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=F5D03035D4D709874705829137B67685&elq=0d867582f5084807bd1f3c18e83bbe67&elqaid=1809&elqat=1&el
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LCIF Report 
 

The District goal this year is $ 24,000.00 and we are still a little short. However  I am glad to report that more clubs 
are making donations to LCIF than last year. You can show your support by making a donation of any amount, either 
as an individual or as a club, which would be appreciated. You can request it to be used towards an area of greatest 
need, measles, disaster (hurricanes) sight or youth.  Your donation could also go toward a Melvin Jones Fellowship 
for yourself, member in your club or someone in the community. If you need more information please contact me. 

Thanks, 
LCIF Chair 

Lion Frankie 

csbennett@comcast.net 

Phone 410-829-7493 

LIONS VISION CENTER FELLOW ENDOWMENT CAMPAIGN 

 

Fellow 22B Lions: 
     As most of you know, I am currently serving as one of your trustees on the Lions Vision Research Foundation 

Board of Directors.  Last year, we kicked off a new endowment campaign that will insure that the most elite medical 

students that specialize in the field of Low Vision can further their studies at Johns Hopkins in the Low Vision Center 

at Wilmer.  Many of you have had the pleasure of hearing many of these students known as Fellows speak at the annu-

al LVRF dinners.  They are truly the best of the best.  This is a highly competitive Fellow Program, as only one stu-

dent per year is chosen.  This campaign is unique in that we are asking for donations from many sources including in-

dividual Lions, corporations, foundations, and Lions beyond the borders of the MD 22.  However, individual clubs, 

while not being singled out for requests, can also contribute.   

 

     In December, every Lion in Multiple District 22 received a letter asking for a donation to the LVC Fellow Endow-

ment.  I am asking that you please consider making a donation to this most worthy campaign.  Once we have this $2 

million dollar endowment in place, we can free up $100,000 annually from our LVRF operating budget.  However, 

the most important reason to donate is that we will be known as the Multiple District that sends out the best specialists 

in Low Vision to medical & vision centers around the world.  The impact of this has already been felt in Massachu-

setts, Illinois, California, and right here in MD 22 as past Fellows are becoming leaders in Vision Centers in these are-

as.  As our population ages, the need for these specialists increase drastically.  You can help make the difference.  

There are over 6500 Lions in our Multiple District.  If every Lion was able to donate just $50.00 from this letter cam-

paign, some $325,000.00 could be added to the already $300,000 raised.  That would be huge.   

 

     I want to thank all of you for the opportunity to serve as one of your trustees on the LVRF Board of Directors and 

again I ask that you please consider a donation of $50 to the LVC Fellow Endowment Campaign. 

 

       Sincerely, 

 

       PDG Wayne A Cole 

mailto:csbennett@comcast.net
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22-B Charitable Foundation Exists 
     Yes, 22-B does have a Charitable Foundation.  It provides funds to clubs, a collection of 

clubs, or zones to help with community projects when extra funds are needed.  The Foundation 

will provide up to 50% of the cost of a project which includes Lions active involvement.  As an 

example, the Kent Island and Queenstown Lions Clubs recently received a grant for $500 for a 

community youth project in Queen Anne’s County. 

     There are two ways you can help with the Foundation.  First, apply for a grant to help with 

your Lions project.  Consider a Lions Legacy Project to help celebrate our 100 years as Lions.  

Funds are available.  The application form for grants can be found in this newsletter.   

     The other way to help is by donating to the Foundation.  A good way to do this is by recog-

nizing a Lion or a community leader with a Darley Travers Fellowship.  They come in four 

levels:  Basic Pin at $100, Sapphire Pin at $250, Ruby Pin at $500, and Diamond Pin at $1000.  

The Diamond level also includes a distinctive plaque.  The required donation for the pins is cu-

mulative.  For example, a recipient of a Basic Pin may upgrade to Sapphire for an additional 

$150.  To date, we have awarded 70 Basic Pins, 6 Sapphire Pins, 1 Ruby Pin, and 16 Diamond 

Pins.  Any club will also receive special recognition when they become a 100% Darley Travers 

Fellow club.  Thus far, Salisbury Metro Lions Club has received this distinction. 
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LIONS INTERNATIONAL DISTRICT 22B 

CHARITABLE FOUNDATION, INC. 

 

REQUEST FOR FUNDS 

This application must be completed in its entirety. All requests will be considered at the next meeting after 

receipt of this application. After due consideration of the Club’s needs, and the Foundation’s available mon-

ey, we will give an appropriate response. Remember: we are a team working together for others. 

 

1. Name of applicant club: _______________________________________ Lions Club 

2. Name of project chairperson: 

__________________________________________________ 

    Address: 

_________________________________________________________________ 

    Telephone: 

_______________________________________________________________ 

    E-mail: 

___________________________________________________________________ 

3. Name of family or recipient: 

__________________________________________________ 

4. Give a brief description of proposed project, summary of need, and pertinent infor-

mation on the back of this application. 

5. What is the total cost of this project?                     $ _________ 

6. a. What is the recipient’s contribution?           $ _________ 

 b. What is the local Lions Club’s contribution$ _________ 

 c. What is the total of other’s contributions?   $ _________ 

 d. What contribution is requested from The Foundation?  $ __________ 

 Total (Lines 6a - 6d must equal line 5)  $ __________ 

 

             7. We, the Board of Directors of _______________________________Lions Club, 

believe this project is necessary and that it will benefit the extension of Lionism through hu-

manitarian service in this community and hereby request the assistance indicated. 

 

Lions Club Secretary: __________________________ Telephone:       

 

                                                                                          E-mail:       

 

Club’s Project Chairperson: ______________________ Telephone:       

 

                                                                                            E-mail:       

 

“District 22B Lions helping others to see and hear through humanitarian service”  
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Making it Personal…….Do you serve when needed? 

We all know what good we do as Lions for our communities, but sometimes the act of “serving” can simply be helping a 

single person when they needed.  Please send me your Kudos so we can put them in the new section!  I am hoping I 

have so many that I can only put “out takes” on a page or two! 

Kudos! 

Congratulations  

to Lioness Mary Ann Manganello for her logo being selected as the 
Lovrnet Logo for MD 22.  Below is the announcement in the  

Lions Vision publication. 
WAY TO GO!!!!!! Great Job! 
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EDITOR’S NOTES 

 If any Club or Committee Chair has something they would like for me to 

include in the District Newsletter please send me the information at  

kmjabner@gmail.com by the 15th of each month and I will try to include it in the 

Newsletter. PLEASE put your clubs information in the subject. 

I would like to have anything that is happening during the next month and any 

projects that you have completed included in the Newsletter. Club  

Communication Chairs please distribute to your Club Members!  

INTERNATIONAL & MULTIPLE DISTRICT 

EVENTS 

ZONE, REGION and DISTRICT EVENTS 

 

ROSTER BOOK CHANGES 

 

Dear 22 B Chapters….. 

This is YOUR newsletter to advertise 

and inform other Lion’s club members 

in the area and nationally about what 

your clubs are doing.   

PLEASE send me your information for 

the newsletter so we can make it better! 

Thank you 

Lion Kim Abner and  

PDG Wayne Cole 

LCI Convention is June 29 to July 3, 2018 at the MGM Grand in  

 

 Multiple District 22 96nd Annual Convention  
 

 Ocean City, Maryland, May 7 – 10, 2018 

mailto:kmjabner@gmail.com
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Good Afternoon Fellow Lions, 

If you are planning to attend the convention in Ocean City in 

May, would you consider serving on one of the following 

committees? We are in need of Lions from District 22B to fill 

in the remaining slots listed below. There will be other Lions 

from the multiple districts serving on the committees, also. If 

you need more info about a particular committee, I will be 

more than happy to help. 

 

Thank you in advance, 

Kathy Crockett  - kctangier@gmail.com 

Convention Coordinator 
 

Sergeant at Arms- 2 volunteers needed 

Tail Twister- 2 volunteers needed 

Ticket Sales- 1 volunteer needed  
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Cecil County Leo Club 
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CUB CLUB CORNER 

ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS OF  

OUR LEO CLUBS 
(each month will feature different are Leo Clubs) 

2017-2018 has been a busy year for the Cecil County Leo Club. Members 

have been engaged in a variety of projects with service in mind. In the fall 

they raised money to give back to the community for the holidays. Also, 

during this time, an annual project, “Stuffing the Stockings for Soldiers was 

undertaken with the Cecil County Boys and Girls Club. Their stockings, 

along with stockings from across the country, were sent to our soldiers all 

over the world, and to veteran hospitals.  
 On Tuesday, March 27th, new Leo members were welcomed during the 

annual induction ceremony. Their adviser, Lisa Ford, sees the yearly cere-

mony as a catalyst for a renewed sense of purpose and engagement for the club. 
 Currently, Leo members can be found in the afternoons working with the kids of the Cecil County Boys and Girls 

Clubs helping them with their homework. 
This month, Leos will participate in the Kenya Water Life Walk. Proceeds benefit the clean water project in Kuku, 

Kenya. In May members will help with the Horse Races (assisting Cecilton Lions sell raffle tickets). During the 

summer months, they will assist with the “Fun with Fishing” project with the Cecil and Harford County Boys and 

Girls Clubs. The Cecil County Leo Club, founded in 2009 and sponsored by the Cecilton Lions Club, has much to 

be proud of in their service to their community, nation, and world! 

James M Bennett Leo Club 

Do our Leo Clubs make a difference? The answer is a resounding yes! Twenty 

two members of the James M Bennett LEO Club stayed after school on their ear-

ly dismissal day to sort and count donated eyeglasses. They sorted cases, glasses, 

sunglasses and lens. The cases were donated to Goodwill and the glasses and 

lens will be shipped by Lions International to third world countries in South 

America. This will be an ongoing process for the LEO club since there are more 

boxes of donated eyeglasses to sort. Well done, you serve as an example to all of 

us! 

Crisfield Academy/High Leo Club 

The members of the Crisfield Academy/ High School Leo Club  

prepared Easter treat bags and delivered them to the residents of the 

Alice Byrd Tawes Nursing Home and Cove Assisted Living  

Facility.  
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CLUB ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS CONTINUED 

Lions are looking for good  

used Medical Equipment. 

Is a Wheelchair, Rollator, Transfer 

Bench or Hospital Bed 

Cluttering up your garage or shed? 

 

Then donate it to your  

Local Lions Club 

We’ll Even Pick it Up! 

Ridgely Lions at ddavis@goeaston.net  

Greensboro Lions  maryorjohn1@gmail.com  

Denton Lions dscurto21@comcast.net 

Marydel Lions tmhiggins59@hotmail.com 

Federalsburg Lions garnerwe@hotmail.com  

Preston Lions go to EdQuidas@gmail.com. 

“Lions Helping Others- “ WE SERVE”-“Where There is Need – 

There is a Lion” 
Lions Clubs in Caroline County work in conjunction with local social services and health care agen-

cies to help fill the need for medical equipment in the Mid-Shore area. The reuse and recycling of 

medical equipment that is in good serviceable condition is one of the many community service pro-

jects that local Lions Clubs provide.   So if you have some gently used and serviceable medical 

equipment cluttering up your garage or attic space, then contact your local Lions Club.  We love to 

get this equipment out of your way and into the hands of someone who could really use it.   

To contact the Lions clubs in your local area go to www.e-district.org/sites/22b .   

 

In Caroline County, MD contact: 

For a complete listing of Lions Clubs who handle durable medical equipment in District 22B go to  

www.e-district.org/sites/22b/projects or call Lion Dave Davis @ 443-786-2547    

DISTRICT 22B NEWSLETTER Page 21 
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CLUB ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS CONTINUED 

RIDGELY LIONS PREPARE FOR 39
TH

  

ANNUAL STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL 
(Ridgely, MD, May 2018) –On Sunday May 27, 2018  

 The Ridgely Lions Club will host the 39th Annual Strawberry Festival at Martin Sutton Memorial 

Park in Ridgely MD from 8am to 5pm.  This annual event is the largest fundraiser for the Ridgely Lions 

Club.  The Lions partner with many of the community’s volunteer and service organizations to make it 

one of Caroline County’s premier events.   All proceeds raised by the Lions Club through the festival are 

used to support community service projects and local charities. 

  Activities get started early when the 8th Annual Strawberry Chase 5K Fun Run and Walk gets un-

derway at 8am. Sponsored this year by the Ridgely Lions Club with support and sponsorship from the 

Caroline County Department of Recreation & Parks, American Legion Caroline Post #29, Tents 4 Rent, 

Advantage Rehab, Inc., the Meoli Companies, Chincoteague Pony Rescue, Delmarva Business Network, 

Farmer John’s Produce, Ridgely Elementary School PTA, Joanne Shipley Designs, the Lions Clubs of 

Caroline County and the Kent Island & Queenstown Lions Clubs.   All proceeds from the Strawberry 

Chase are donated to support the Maryland Ronald McDonald House Charities and the Caroline County 

Super Summer Day Camp Scholarships.   For more information go to www.ridgelylions.org or contact 

Lion Dave Davis at 443-786-2547 or email to the ridgelylions@verizon.net .    

 You can pre-register on-line at www.carolinerecreation.org  for the Strawberry Chase 5K 

Run/Walk for $20 until May 25.  After May 25 fees for all runners and walkers will be $25.00.  Kids age 

12 yrs and younger can register for $10.  You can also register as a sleepwalker for $25 and support the 

Ronald McDonald House and Caroline Super Sumer Camp from the comfort of your bed. 

 The Strawberry Festival kicks off at 9am with a non-denominational church service led by the Fish 

Locker Ministries.  At 10am the festival gets into full swing with musical entertainment, food and craft 

vendors open for business and the children’s entertainment area opens.  Musical entertainment scheduled 

for this year will include “Bowers and Stramella (60’s, 70’s & 80’s Greats Hits) Sponsored by Sandwood 

Corporation of Ridgely, “The Fabulous Stickmen” - Classic Rock & Power Pop Sponsored By Brightview 

Electrical of Severn, Md. “Choptank River Big Band” sponsored by Steve Roberson Plumbing – Queens-

town, Md, and rounding out the day will be “Flatland Drive” - (The Finest Bluegrass in the Area) spon-

sored by Bill Towers Concrete of Denton, Md.  For more info on the festival schedule go to 

www.ridgelylions.org or Ridgely Lions Club on Face book. 

 At noon the Strawberry Festival Parade kicks off on Bell St. and ends at Martin Sutton Park.  If 

you’d like to participate in the parade contact Lion Jerry Sutton at 410-634-2129 or at ridge-

lylions@verizon.net . The afternoon continues with raffle drawings, awards for the best parade entries, 

and presentation of the 2018 Ridgely Lions scholarships.   If you’re looking for a day filled with good 

wholesome fun, delicious food and entertainment, then the Ridgely Lions Club’s 39th Annual Strawberry 

Festival is the place to be.   

Lions clubs are groups of men and women who identify needs within the community and work together to 

fulfill those needs.  For more information or to get involved with the Ridgely Lions Club, please contact 

Lion John Voshell at 410-634-2214 or jevoshell@comcast.net or at ridgelylions@verizon.net .          

http://www.ridgelylions.org
mailto:ridgelylions@verizon.net
http://www.carolinerecreation.org
http://www.ridgelylions.org
mailto:ridgelylions@verizon.net
mailto:ridgelylions@verizon.net
mailto:jevoshell@comcast.net
mailto:ridgelylions@verizon.net
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CLUB ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS CONTINUED 

The Federalsburg Lions Club is holding a raffle for a Seafoam Green Yeti Cooler filled with  
2—20 oz rambler cups and all kinds of goodies. 

Drawing is May 12, 2018 and tickets are 3 for $10 or 1 for $5.  
Proceeds benefit the Federalsburg Lions Club School Boosters Scholarship Fund. 

Contact Lion Judi White at judiw71@gmail.com for tickets. 

mailto:judiw71@gmail.com
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CLUB ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS CONTINUED 
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CLUB ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS CONTINUED 
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CLUB ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS CONTINUED 

The Ridgely Lions Club in cooperation with the Ridgely Elementary PTA will be sponsoring 

fruit and vegetable donations from September 2017 thru June 2018 in support of the “Fuel 

Up to Play 60” program at Ridgely Elementary School.  “Fuel Up to Play 60” is a program 

that encourages students to make healthy choices like eating more fruits and vegetables and 

getting active for at least 60 minutes every day. The Lions and the PTA are seeking donations 

and support from local businesses, organizations, and individuals to sponsor the boxes of 

fruit and vegetables.  In return for your $30 sponsorship we will invite donors to help us de-

liver the fruit/vegetables to the school and recognize them in the local media and online at 

www.ridgelylions.org  and on facebook.com/ridgely lions.   If you’d like to help improve the 

lives of students at Ridgely Elementary School through the  Fuel Up to Play 60” fruit/

vegetable donation program, then contact Lion Dave Davis at ddavis@goeaston.net  or  

443-786-2547.   For more information go to  

www.ridgelylions.org and www.facebook.com/ridgely lions club 

 

“WHERE THERE IS A NEED—THERE IS A  LION” 

RIDGELY LIONS CLUB  

& 

RIDGELY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL “PTA” 

SEEK SUPPORT for “FUEL UP to PLAY 60”  

2017-18 

“Terry” the Terrier mascot at Ridgely Elementary and “Rion” the Lion mascot for 

the Ridgely Lions need your support for the “Fuel Up to Play 60” program. 

“We Serve” 

“Terry” “Rion” 

mailto:ddavis@goeaston.net
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Greensboro Lions Club 
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  Ridgely Lions Club 

On Saturday April 14th the North Caroline Little League held their Opening Day with a parade of all the teams in the 

league.  The Ridgely Lions along with their mascot “Rion” the Lion were very proud to march in the parade with the 

1st year  Little Leaguers 

The North Caroline T-Ball 

Team sponsored by the Ridgely 

Lions Club.  

 

Pictured with team Lion Dave 

Davis, “Rion” the Lion and 

Lion Jason Wielgosz. 
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Cecilton Lions Club 

It was a glorious day at the Upp family farm for the 55th Annu-
al Operation Daffodil, hosted by the Cecilton Lions. Several 
other Lions groups, along with other community organizations 
participated, making this year an event to remember. Event 
organizers, Jack & Rose Miller, didn't know how it was going 
to turn out with having to postpone it a week due to bad 
weather but they said that there was a record turnout.  The 
field was filled with cars and volunteers came out in full force 
to enjoy the nice weather and give their time to a fun and  
worthy event.  
 

 This has become a true family affair with everyone from children to grandparents participating. Many said that they 
have been coming since they were children themselves and continue to bring their own children or grandchildren to 
help out.   Kids and adults jump onto the tractor for a hayride down to the valley to pick the daffodils and then they 
were brought to the main barn where volunteers made them into beautiful bouquets.  Each bouquet is delivered by a 
caravan of volunteers to hospitals and nursing homes, giving the patients fresh flowers to brighten their day.  Serv-
ing the community  by giving people a bit of sunshine and a smile is what this event is all about.  The Cecilton Lions 
would like to thank everyone who participated and we hope to see you next year. 
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Ridgely Lions Club 

 

“Rion” the Lion on stage with other mascots helping to get runners and walkers warmed up for 

the 2018 Ronald McDonald House Red Shoe Shuffle 5K Run and Walk in Baltimore on  

Sunday, April 8, 2018.   

This is Team “ETHAN” (aka Frey Family & friends) from Ridgely with “Rion” the Lion at the 

2018 RMHC Red Shoe Shuffle.   Team Ethan raised and contributed over $1200.00  

to the Red Shoe Shuffle 
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Federalsburg Lions Club 

The Federalsburg Lions Club is proud to be leading the group to restore our local Chambers Park.  We 

were lucky to be chosen as a Comcast Cares Day site this year and had 227 volunteers from the Lions 

Club, Comcast, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, local community and civic organizations show up to help paint, 

rake leaves, clean up trash and debris and  plant flowers.   
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Greensboro Lions Club 

 

On the 29th of March we held our Annual Easter Egg Hunt at our Ball Park under the leadership of  

Lions Allen Kinnamon and Dave and Cathy Spencer.  

We had a record crowd of young children and it was a beautiful day. Above left Lion Dave tells us how we are going to 

handle the hunt and above right Cathy Spencer hands out candy to the kids. Below left the Easter Bunny  

(Lion John Laddbush) waves to the crowd and below are some of the kids  

hunting for the plastic eggs.  
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Greensboro Lions Club 

 

On the 6th of April we held our 60th Annual Little Miss Greensboro Pageant at the Greensboro Elementary 

School. King Lion Bill Satterfield’s granddaughter Ashley Burl organized the Pageant this year and did a great job. 

Lions Joe Wood, Rick Harris and Allen Kinnamon helped her with information from prior years. We had 12 con-

testants and all of the little girls handled the interviews and talents very well.  

Pictured is Little Miss Greensboro Miss Chloe Saulsbury and her court.  

From left to right 2nd Runner-up Miss Natalee Gowen, Miss Personality Miss Hayden Labeneki, 

Little Miss Chloe Saulsbury, 1st Runner-up Miss Shaylee Ringgold and Miss Congeniality Miss 

Scarlet Simpson. 
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Trappe Lions Club 

 

Lions Norm Fegel, Beverly Beever, Paul Moore, Alan Eigenbrode, Jeff Beever,  

Eddie Moore, Jon Moore, Shawn Moore, Johnny Quidas and Brandon Carels  

presented a check for $1889.50 to Summer Moore representing the  

2018 Easton High School after graduation party.  

The money was raised by Chicken BBQ by the club. 


